March 24, 2011

Senator Justin Alfond

Bowl Portland

58 Alder Street

Portland, ME 04101

Dear Senator Alfond:

I assigned Shukria Wiar, Planner, to project manage the site plan review of the seasonal outdoor seating area for Bowl Portland.  David Matero will receive an e-mail from the Department to upload the plans and documents to a designated web site for review by City staff and consultants.   
We will review the project as presented. You noted in our phone conversation on Friday, March 18th that you want to use the area for parking.  As we have told you in the past, if you wish to use the area for parking, you will need to revise your application to include this use and address the zoning and design standards for parking lots in the B-7 zone.   In our conversation, you stated that parking was not discussed as an issue at the December 10, 2010 meeting with City staff and you suggested I review Marge Schmuckal’s meeting notes.  Attached please find copies of Marge’s notes, Rick Knowland’s December 20, 2010 letter to David Matero, and my March 7, 2011 letter to you for your records, all of which refer to parking.  As you will recall in your original Bowl Portland application, we had lengthy conversation about the limitations about using that lot for parking. We again invite you to participate in the on-going public discussion of B-7 text amendments regarding surface parking lots.  
If you decide to amend your application, the Land Use Code and the Design Manual are available on the City’s web site: http://www.portlandmaine.gov/planning/devreview.asp
Sincerely, 

Barbara Barhydt

Development Review Services Manager

Attachments:

1.  Marge Schmuckal, 12/10/10 notes for meeting on 58 Alder Street

2. Rick Knowland’s letter to David Matero, dated December 20, 2010

3. Barbara Barhydt letter to Senator Alfond, dated March 7, 2011
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